
For the attention of School Principals, School Management Bodies and Managers regarding the School Meals Programme.

Minister for Social Protection, Heather Humphreys TD, confirmed on Wednesday that funding for the School Meals Programme will remain in place during the current period of school closures. 

This mirrors the arrangements that were in place during the school closures in 2020, when the majority of schools in the School Meals Programme continued to provide food to children, largely through the home delivery of food parcels by suppliers.  
The Department appreciates the huge contribution and work by schools and organisations in managing the school meals programme during these challenging times. The arrangements will not change from when schools/organisations closed previously: namely that the schools/organisations may continue to avail of the funding and they may continue to provide food consistent with normal funding terms and conditions. Schools/organisations must ensure that they continue to satisfy all public health guidelines. 
Schools/Organisations should examine if the delivery model in place following education setting closures in 2020 can be resumed. Appreciating the changing times, each school/organisation has the autonomy to arrange a delivery model that best suits their school/organisation and their children. In this regard, how the food packs are provided to the children and how often the packs are provided can be decided by the school/organisation. 

The second instalment of school meals funding will be issued on the 08/01/2021 and there is no extra funding available to that already allocated to the individual schools and organisations. Funding is allocated per meal, per child, per day and food parcels can be prepared up to this amount.
Each local authority is coordinating Community Support Network Programmes to assist with volunteer efforts.  School principals may contact the Community Call forum if they wish to enlist support through the local community & voluntary groups to assist.  Contact details: https://www.gov.ie/en/publication/1f06f7-covid-19-community-call-local-authority-helpline-numbers-and-email-a/ 
Staff in Local Development Companies can also assist schools in linking to services locally as required.   The full list of all Local Development Companies across the country, with contact details can be found at  https://ildn.ie/directory/
If you require any clarification on this please email school.meals@welfare.ie or telephone 071 9138625.


